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Please note: 
Sometimes, depending on the email server used, this e-newsletter is clipped. 

Please look for "[Message clipped]  View entire message" to view 
the Connections eNewsletter in its entirety.

This newsleƩer is made possible by your OCWM contribuƟons. Thank you!

Click Here to Donate to The Heartland Conference

“Whose Stories Will Penetrate Our Hearts?”

Rev. Dave Long-Higgins
Conference Minister

Dear Friends in Christ,

            I am sure you have noƟced, as I
have, that there is an ache in the body of
the human family. Of course, this ache is
not just one thing, nor did it arise just
yesterday.  The truth is our many aches
intersect with each other all the
Ɵme.  An oŌen-ignored reality of our
lives is that we live inside intersecƟng
systems each affecƟng the others in
various ways.  The Apostle Paul knew of
this truth and on several occasions
offered the metaphor of the body when
speaking about the church and the
necessity of paying aƩenƟon to its aches.

Click Here to Read More

A Word from our
Conference Moderator

The members of the Heartland
Conference Board of Directors are
reading the book Quietly Courageous:
Leading the Church in a Changing
World, authored by Gil Rendle, and
discussion aspects of the book during the
monthly Board meeƟngs.  

We can all acknowledge that our society
has changed.  We have gone from a “we”
focused to become more of a “me”
focused populous.  Deeply woven into
the fabric of our society, the church has
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been subject to this
change.  Consequently, a new style of
leadership is required, within our
churches and within the judicatory
bodies—associaƟons, conferences—that
provide leadership for our churches.

Click Here to Read More

Tom Hathaway
Conference Moderator

Jill Frey
ExecuƟve Director of Outdoor Ministries

A week of camp forms the world of a
child. AŌer experiencing an amazing faith
community campers go into the world
and create “CAMP - Community,
Acceptance, Mindfulness, Prayer,”
communiƟes wherever they go. 

Read a word below from Nate Taylor,
Director of Youth Ministries at Avon Lake
UCC about the impact of camp on a
child's life.

See you at Camp! - Jill

Summer Camp by Nate Taylor

Summer Camp...it’s unlike anything in the American childhood experience. It’s a
place where you go to escape the worries and the pressures and the stress and the
fears and the need to be perfect and flawless and on….

Click Here to Read More!

SUMMER CAMP IS HERE!!

The pool opened Memorial Day weekend and is waiƟng for you! There are sƟll
openings for all ages and interests. Be sure to register at least one week before camp
starts.  Join us for Music, Mime, Arts, Dance, and Drama camp, Just Camp, Mini
Camp, Sportscamp, and Grands and Family Camp.  Payment for Camp will need to be
made in full at registraƟon!

Click here to purchase a giŌ card to give to a child to aƩend camp.  If you don’t have
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a child, look for a partnership with a neighborhood child that would benefit from
camp.

Click Here to Register for Summer Camp

Click Here for the Tom Paton Application

SƟll looking for a summer mission opportunity?

We have added weeks to the schedule
and need your hands in Dayton, OH!

Our collaboraƟon in Dayton
conƟnues to evolve. 

In response to mulƟple inquiries about
site availability through the summer, we
have decided to extend the project site

through the end of July.
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Click Here for More InformaƟon

120 Disaster Relief
Buckets and 150 Hygiene

Kits have been delivered to
the Northwest Ohio

Association (NWOA)
 office in Tiffin, Ohio!

Rev. Melinda Quellhorst,
Senior Pastor of Vermilion

UCC, delivering 50
personal hygiene kits to the

Heartland Conference
Disaster Ministries CWS
depot at Templed Hills
Camp, Bellville, Ohio!!

Chaplain PosiƟons
available through

United Church Homes!

Chapel Hill Community in Canal Fulton,
Ohio is seeking a full-Ɵme chaplain. 
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Four Winds Community in Jackson, Ohio is
seeking a part-Ɵme chaplain: 32
hours/week with benefits. 

Click Here to Learn More

Global Mission Intern
 Applications Due

June 15th!

Do you have a young adult in your life
who is interested in international
service? Are you approaching
graduation and want to witness God’s
work in the
world? Global Ministries’ Global Missi
on Intern (GMI) program invites you
to serve for one to three years with
one of our international partners.

Who can apply?

Any young adult who is a member of the Christian Church (Disciples of
Christ) and/or the United Church of Christ between the ages of 21-30
who has graduated or who is about to graduate from college,
Any young adult willing to receive the gifts of our partners as well as to
share in an intentional process of service.

Click Here to Learn More and Apply

PRIDE SALE FOR ONA WEBINARS!

During Pride month, three of our most popular webinars are on sale. For just $35, an
unlimited number of members of your church can parƟcipate from their own
computers or devices. ONA 101 and ONA and the Bible are for congregaƟons taking
their first steps towards, or just curious about, an Open and Affirming Covenant.
Bending Gender is for both ONA and not-yet ONA churches: with transgender and
nonbinary Americans under aƩack in many states, it's Ɵme for congregaƟons to
understand how to welcome trans and nonbinary seekers into their congregaƟons. 

Tuesday, June 21, 7 pm EDT

Click Here to Register

This webinar explores how and why
congregaƟons can become ONA—in ways
that do not divide, but unite the church.
Applying the basic ONA principles of
“graceful engagement” and
“covenant,” ONA 101 has helped
hundreds of congregaƟons successfully
navigate through an ONA process. 
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We'll examine the seven texts that are
commonly used to condemn same-sex
relaƟonships, but these few verses
shouldn’t control your church’s
conversaƟon about ONA. How can
biblical values of covenant, relaƟonship
and discipleship be foundaƟonal for a
successful ONA process? Churches
adopt ONA covenants not in spite of, but
because of the Bible. This webinar is also
valuable for members of
exisƟng ONA churches who want to know
the biblical basis of their congregaƟon’s
welcome and support for LGBTQ+
neighbors. 

Thursday, June 23, 7 pm EDT

Click Here to Register

Tuesday, June 28, 7 pm EDT

Click Here to Register

Join the Rev. Mak Kneebone for this
exploraƟon of gender idenƟty and
expression; in our lives, in the Bible, in
our churches, and in our experience with
God. At a Ɵme when people of
transgender and nonbinary experience
have been targeted by a campaign of
hatred in many states, your
congregaƟon's understanding of this
growing community will help you be
more effecƟve in mission, ministry and
advocacy.

Premier Film Screening: All the Lonely People
Wednesday, June 22, 6:00pm

Dayton Metro Library, 315 E. Third St, Dayton

Loneliness and social isolation are being called the
hidden epidemics of the COVID era. The public is invited
to attend the Dayton area premier screening of All the

Lonely People, a documentary that not only shares first-hand accounts of
adults experiencing loneliness but also offers strategies helping people
connect. (Do you know about the Happy to Chat bench program?) Sponsored
by United Church Homes’ Ruth Frost Parker Center for Abundant Aging,
and The Clowder Group, a panel discussion with the filmmakers and local
experts about what’s being done in the Miami Valley to combat social isolation
will follow the screening. Learn how you/your faith community can plug in and
make a real difference for people in your community.  Advance tickets are $15
when purchased online and $20 at the door. #AbundantAging #LiveIt

Click Here to Purchase Tickets

Spiritual Director Training Opportunity!
Are you Called to become a Compassionate Presence?  

The state of our world has many people feeling empty, hungering for meaning and
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spiritual  nourishment  in  the  face  of  overwhelming  suffering.  If  you  feel  called  to
become a source of compassion and presence for others, we invite you to become
part of our next cohort where you can explore and discern how you may answer that
call.  To  learn  more  about  this  program,  contact  Amanda  Cushing  -
ascushing4@spiritualitynetwork.org.

ApplicaƟons are now being accepted. Deadline Extended to June 30, 2022.  

Click Here for More InformaƟon and to Apply

In conjuncƟon with the Unitarian Universalist AssociaƟon, we are now offering limited
online Our Whole Lives/Sexuality and Our Faith trainings. This is a wonderful
opportunity for folks looking for the ability to train without needing to travel. These
trainings are accessible via Zoom and an online plaƞorm and cost less than most in-
person trainings. 

The trainings each take place over a 3-week period and require some online work
before the training begins and some work in between twice weekly synchronous
sessions. The cost is $250 per person. In addiƟon, each parƟcipant needs access
to OWL and Sexuality and Our Faith manuals; if they need to purchase these, we offer
a 20% discount to UCC people taking OWL trainings. Contact Amy Johnson
at JohnsonA@ucc.org for the discount code.

The August training applicaƟons for Elementary Trainings (for grades K-1 and 4-6) will
be open from June 13-27, and September applicaƟons for the next Grades 7-9/10-12
training will be open from July 5 through August 8.

Click Here for More InformaƟon and to Register

S.A.R.A. Ukrainian
Emergency Fund

Many have asked if there is a way in
addiƟon to our prayers that we may be of
aid to those who are suffering in
Ukraine. The answer to that quesƟon is
“yes”! The Heartland Conference S.A.R.A.
partnership will serve as a conduit for aid
to partners in Ukraine who are suffering
as a result of the war. Daily, our partners
are bringing food and water relief to
displaced Ukrainians in Transcarpathia.
Those wishing to make a donaƟon via
this channel may do so by clicking below.
Please know that your giŌs of any size
make a difference in this criƟcal Ɵme.

The work conƟnues! We deeply appreciate your generous donaƟons and will conƟnue
to accept funds to help support the folks in Ukraine.
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To date we have received $85,530.93!

Your generous donaƟons have helped us provide the following:

Food for refugees, poor families, soup kitchens, overwhelmed hospitals, and
orphanages.
MedicaƟons and medical supplies, ie glasses, walkers
Medical treatment 
Housing
Bedding
Gas for heaƟng and for transportaƟon

The Strengthen the Church (STC) Offering reflects the shared commitment of people
across the United Church of Christ to cooperaƟvely build up the UCC. The Heartland
Conference and the NaƟonal seƫng equally share the giŌs given by members and
friends through their local congregaƟons. 

Your generosity to Strengthen the Church (STC) provides the funds that allow The
Heartland Conference to Support future leaders of the UCC through Seminary
Scholarships and in the development our current Ministry Networks.

In the NaƟonal seƫng funds raised support leadership development, new churches,
youth ministry, and innovaƟon in exisƟng congregaƟons.  By your generosity to this
offering, you build up the Body of Christ.

Click Here for Strengthen the Church Resources
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